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14 February 2003
Gill Whittington

Chief Operating Officer

Office of Gas and Electricity Markets

9 Millbank

London SW1P 3GE
 

Dear Ms Whittington
100 Thames Valley Park Drive

Reading

Berkshire  RG6 1PT

Telephone  0118 929 3442
Fax  0118 929 3649
Mobile 0774 775 6032
alex.barnes@bg-group.com
BG Group plc Response to Ofgem Consultation on Ofgem's Proposed Corporate Strategy 2003 - 2006 

BG Group plc (BG) welcomes the opportunity to comment on Ofgem’s Proposed Corporate Strategy for 2003-6. BG is active in the UK gas market as a shipper (BG Gas Services Ltd.), and as an upstream producer. The comments below are based on Ofgem’s Proposed Corporate Strategy document, and the presentation to Licensees given on 30th January 2003.

 BG notes Ofgem’s comments that there will be increasing emphasis on securing Britain’s gas and electricity supplies, helping to tackle fuel poverty, and meeting environmental objectives. As a major investor in micro Combined Heat & Power (micro-CHP), through our MicroGen product, BG believes that this technology can make a key contribution to these objectives. It is therefore important that the right regulatory framework is established to enable micro-CHP (and other types of Distributed Generation) to contribute to meeting the above goals. BG believes that work on the regulatory framework for Distributed Generation, taking into account the benefits and characteristics of micro-generation, should be a high priority for Ofgem, and resourced accordingly.

With regards to security of supply, BG notes the importance of incentivising appropriate investment in Transco’s pipeline network. The issue of Entry Capacity has been much debated recently, and at time of writing the full results of the first set of Long Term Entry Capacity Auctions are not yet known. BG would encourage Ofgem to continue to monitor this issue and, if necessary, modify the current regulatory framework if it does not result in sufficient investment by Transco. BG has noted in the past the disproportionate costs of under-investment compared to those of a small degree of over-investment in Transco’s network.

BG also notes Ofgem’s intention to work with the Department of Trade & Industry (DTI) to ensure that arrangements in the offshore gas production industry encourage a competitive wholesale market, whilst recognising Ofgem’s lack of jurisdiction over the offshore. BG notes the offshore gas production industry’s successful track record in recent years in supplying the UK during a period of high demand growth, including meeting record high daily demand in recent weeks. As Ofgem may not be as familiar with the upstream industry as it is with the downstream, BG believes Ofgem should recognise the key differences between the downstream and the upstream, in terms of risks and industrial structure. Furthermore, Ofgem should also recognise the adverse impact that its decisions in the downstream may have on the supply of gas from the upstream to the UK market because of the inter-dependence of the two. An example of this would be the costs of implementing hourly balancing in place of daily balancing. BG believes that in discussing the upstream with the DTI, note should be made of the recent Hackberry decision by the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, which noted that the existence of competitive wholesale gas markets, which exist in the US (and in Britain), reduces the need for regulatory intervention in the upstream elements of the gas chain.

BG welcomes the comments made in the presentation of 30th January about Ofgem’s continuing efforts to improve the way it works. BG wholeheartedly agrees that Ofgem should include in its consultation documents the reasons for Ofgem’s proposals or decisions, what alternatives were considered and why a particular option was chosen. BG also welcomes the efforts made by Ofgem, in particular Kyran Hanks, in encouraging dialogue with the industry in addition to formal consultation processes. Such dialogue is increasingly important as the issues being discussed are complex, and proper understanding by all sides should result in an improved consultation process.

BG also strongly believes in the benefits of cost benefit analysis in Ofgem’s decision-making process. The reasons for this are several. First, such analysis encourages cogent thinking on the issues concerned and sharpens focus on why a particular option should be the preferred way forward. In particular it should highlight occasions when no action is the best way forward since the anticipated costs will outweigh the anticipated benefits. This will help prevent change for change’s sake. Second, Ofgem should recognise that neither it nor Transco are subject to normal competitive pressures and, therefore, the normal market mechanisms, which punish decisions that push costs  too high, do not apply. Costs benefit analysis is therefore a useful check to prevent over-regulation leading to unnecessary costs. Third, cost benefit analysis has been recommended by the Better Regulation Task Force.

Finally, Callum McCarthy asked at the 30th January presentation for views as to the areas in which  Ofgem should do less. BG believes that, in the area of wholesale gas markets, a competitive market has been achieved as a result of the major reforms carried out in the 1990’s. BG therefore believes that Ofgem should concentrate more on monitoring the market, rather than proposing further reform of gas trading arrangements. The market should be given time to adjust and develop to recent reforms, rather than face continuing regulatory uncertainty. 

Should you have any questions on the issue raised in this letter, please contact me at the address above.

Yours sincerely,

Alex Barnes

Regulation Manager
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